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Minutes 
 

 

Cabinet 
 
Held at: Council Chamber - Civic Centre Folkestone 
  
Date Wednesday, 11 July 2018 
  
Present Councillors Mrs Ann Berry, John Collier, 

Malcolm Dearden, Alan Ewart-James, 
Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee, Rory Love, David Monk, 
Dick Pascoe and Stuart Peall 

  
Apologies for Absence Councillors David Godfrey 
  
Officers Present:  Andy Blaszkowicz (Head of Commercial and Technical 

Services), John Bunnett (Corporate Director - Place and 
Commercial Services), Amandeep Khroud (Head of 
Democratic Services and Law), Tim Madden (Corporate 
Director - Customer, Support and Specialist Services), 
Susan Priest (Head of Paid Service), Andrew Rush 
(Corporate Contracts Manager) and Jemma West (Senior 
Committee Services Officer) 

  
Others Present:  

 
 
 

NOTE:  All decisions are subject to call-in arrangements. The deadline for call-in is 
Friday 20 July 2018 at 5pm  Decisions not called in may be implemented on Monday 
23 July 2018.  

 
7. Declarations of Interest 

 
There were no declarations at the meeting.  
 

8. Purchase of Compactor Bins for the Coastal Park 
 
The report recommended seeking approval from full Council for a budget of 
£83,000 for the immediate purchase of compactor bins for the Coastal Park.  
 
Proposed by Councillor Peall,  
Seconded by Councillor Ewart-James;  
 
RESOLVED: 
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1. That report C/18/13 be received and noted. 
2. That it be Recommended to Council that approval be given for a capital 

budget of £83,000 for the immediate purchase and deployment of 
compactor bins to the Coastal Park.  

 
(Voting figures: 9 for, 0 against, 0 abstentions).  
 

REASON FOR DECISION 
The council has a strategic objective to provide clean and well maintained 
public spaces. The deployment of a limited number of compactor bins to a 
popular location like the Coastal Park will test the technology and concept in 
advance of a wider roll out and bring immediate benefits to the park and it users 
from the additional bin capacity.    
 
 

9. Hawkinge Burial Capacity and expansion proposals 
 
The report proposed an expansion of the Hawkinge cemetery burial grounds 
within the existing site to meet burial demands for the next 10 years.  
 
Proposed by Councillor Pascoe,  
Seconded by Councillor Mrs Hollingsbee;  
 
RESOLVED:  
 
1. That report C/18/17 be received and noted.  
2. To seek full Council approval for a capital budget 

of £65,000 in 2018/19 for the immediate provision of burial plots at 
Hawkinge Cemetery. 
 

(Voting figures: 9 for, 0 against, 0 abstentions)  
 
REASONS FOR DECISION: 
Cabinet was asked to agree the recommendations to ensure that there was 
suitable provision of burial spaces in the future. The report set out the proposal 
to undertake capital works and to minimise future maintenance costs.  
 


